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Native Oak Tree Planting Project 
(This information was provided by the City of Roseville Parks & Recreation Dept.)

 During the months of October, November and December 2007, the City of Roseville began a planting project in some open space areas of Roseville.  Using a mixture of acorns, seedlings, and container plants, 7,700 native oaks will be planted in various open space areas by a restoration contractor.  A qualified biologist assisted by recommending suitable sites based on soil surveys, the availability of irrigation water, existing open space canopy, and aesthetic value for residents.  Some of the planting sites include areas in or near Veteran’s Memorial Park North, Blue Oaks Park, Maidu Park and William L. Taylor Park, for a total of over 30 acres.

 Roseville urban forest will see tremendous benefit from this project with increased wildlife habitat enhancement, carbon dioxide reduction, air quality improvement, and reduced storm-water runoff.  Additional recreation and aesthetic enhancements for parks and open space will also be realized.  This planting project is funded by the Native Tree Mitigation Fund.  Maintenance, including irrigation and weed control, will occur during the 3-year establishment period.

 As a resident living near open space, you may see workers at Maidu Park preparing the site and planting trees.

 For a list of frequently asked questions, a map of the planting sites and before & after photos, check out the following link on the internet:   http://www.roseville.ca.us/news/displaynews.asp?NewsID=1067.  You can also pickup information at the interpretive sign installed at Maidu Park near the intersection of Parkhill Drive.  On this sign, there is a box from which residents can pick up a FAQ sheet.  If you have questions, you can call the Parks & Recreation Department at 774-5748.

========================================================================

The following letter to the editor was written by Bill Hoey, Maidu Neighborhood Association President, acting as a concerned neighbor, not in his official capacity.  Bill, now retired, has been a registered civil engineer in California since 1971.  He has written this piece in the hope of clarifying the issues presented by Michael Lee’s petition against development along streams.  A summary of Mr. Lee’s petition appeared in the Maidu Neighborhood Association Newsletter for November and Mr. Lee read his petition at the November meeting. 
Letter to the Editor
At the November 28, 2007, meeting of the Maidu Neighborhood Association, Michael Lee presented a petition to have the City keep the flood plain zoning unchanged, and not to allow development on any property presently zoned as flood plain – essentially precluding any urban development on such properties.

 Following improvements to creeks and other drainage channels, City Public Works has begun steps to rezone part of the existing flood plain property (mainly owned by the City).  The objective of the rezoning is to return property to the tax rolls and help to meet the objective of regional planning agency SACOG (Sacramento Area Council of Governments) -- “infill” development rather than “sprawl.”

 Roseville City Public Works is staffed by highly competent civil engineers, who are likely to be reasonably conservative in their hydrological (rainfall, runoff, and creek flow) forecasts.  They have available sophisticated computer models for predicting flood plain requirements to accommodate foreseeable future storms.  They have made allowance for upstream developments’ increasing the percent of rainfall that runs off instead of sinking into the ground.  However their forecasts assume that the City will be able to maintain the streambeds well enough to accommodate the predicted flows.

 Mr. Lee’s petition is based on the experience of past floods before the City adopted a policy of keeping creek channels clear of vegetation that would interfere with the flow of water.  So long as the City is able to keep the channels in their present state, the City evaluation of land needed for flood storage will be sound.

There is an equation called Manning’s Formula for predicting stream flow in open channels that is inflicted upon all students of Civil Engineering.  Discussion of the formula is too technical for this submission.  However growth in vegetation can cut the flow rate for any combination of channel slope and shape by 30 to 50 percent – back to where it was before the City began cleaning the channels.  Such a change could lead to former flood zones being re-flooded.

If people seriously doubt the City Council’s ability to continue present City policies on maintaining streams, they might reasonably be expected to sign the Lee petition.  The risks in changing the flood plain zones include a financial “crunch” of some kind, or if  (as happened in at least one Southern California city) “environmental puritans” were able to prevent brush clearing along drainage channels in order to preserve habitat for species thought to be threatened.  In the latter case the policy was rescinded after many houses were flooded. 

The Maidu Neighborhood Association and its President are neither for the petition nor against it.  Citizens need to make their own assessment of the benefits and risks and make their own choice.  Bill Hoey (Maidu Neighbor)

===================================================================

Maidu Interpretive Center 
An Indian Museum & Nature Learning Center 

New Exhibit: Discovery, Devastation, Survival: California Indians and the Gold Rush. February 9 through December 2008. Learn about the impact of the gold rush on the Native people who were directly affected during California's most historic period. Discover how they survived and continue to thrive today. Free with paid admission to the museum, located at 1960 Johnson Ranch Drive, Roseville. 

Maidu Museum Free Day: Saturday, February 23, 9 am-4 pm. Join a guided 10 am or 1 pm tour through the Maidu Historic Village Site or tour the museum and enjoy the hands-on exhibits at the Center all for free! Contact the Maidu Interpretive Center at (916) 774-5934 for more information. 

Live Animal Show - - - How Animals Adapt to Winter: Saturday, February 9, 2 pm-3 pm. All ages. $5 fee includes admission to the museum. Contact the Maidu Interpretive Center at (916) 774-5934 for more information. 

ACTIVITIES REQUIRING PRE-REGISTRATION: 

Native California Hand Games. Saturday, February 16, 10 am-1 pm. Ages 16+. Course # 38800. $5 material fee due at class. $35 / $30 Resident Discount. Pre-registration is required. Create and decorate a native California hand game set, then learn to play several different games. $5 material fee due to instructor William Harrison at class. 

Archery for All Ages. Saturday, February 16, 9 -11 am. Ages 7+. Course #: 38688. $25/$20 resident discount. Pre-registration is required. Learn or improve your archery skills on a variety of targets. Course is taught at the Maya Bow Club. Contact the Maidu Interpretive Center at (916) 774-5934 for more information and to register. 
===============================================================
Neighbor Ad: 

Jonco Handyman Services. Painting * Property Management * Home Repair. Call (916) 205-1415. Services include dump hauls, gutter cleaning, fence repairs, pressure washing. 
===============================================================

A committee is being formed to study the Old Auburn Development proposed by the City. This is the property southeast of the intersection of South City and Old Auburn Road. The committee will make recommendations to the City. If you would like to join this vital committee, please contact Jim Kidd at 784-7024 or send him an e-mail at jckidd@hotmail.com. 

==============================================================

